
On Thursday the 10th October 2024 at 1450 hours PC Malone from Camden Police Licenisng visited 
the venue after reports that the venue was selling alcohol from this Kiosk and that they have a large 
amount of alcohol stored in the basement. Pc Malone was also aware that when Camden Trading 
Standards visited the venue days earlier, illicit tobacco was also found on that ocassion. On walking 
down into the basement area, Pc Malone has noticed different types of alcohol, like bottles of 
champagne and the little magnum bottles. The basement was a real mess, so not searched 
thoroughly. Pictures below show a few items found: 

     

This alcohol should have been removed as Trading Standards have visited them on the 08/10/2024; 
09/10/2024 and tld them to have it removed.  

Due to this venue not having an alcohol licence; been told on a couple of ocassions to remove it and 
still have not removed it when Pc Malone visited the venue, therefore Pc Malone has issued the 
venue a Section 19 Closure Notice and been given 24 hours to remove all alcohol from the venue. 
Copy left at venue and owner spoken to on the telephone advising him to remove all the alcohol. 

Whilst looking around the kiosk on the ground floor, Pc Malone has found a quantity of illicit tobacco 
hidden in a foot storage unit. 

    

 



All the tobacco found:

 

16 boxes Marlboro Double Burst  

7 boxes Marlboro Gold 

3 Pouches Amber Leaf 

3 Vogue Lilas (purple box) 

2 Vogue frisson (green box) 

 

   



 

 

On leaving the kiosk, a copy of the Section 19 and the adjoining notification paperwork was given to 
the venue to be given to the owner. 

 


